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TYMPERON MOTTRAM FAMILY PAPERS

Ten pieces relating to the Tymperon and Mottram
families.

Henry Tymperon (d. Oct. 4, 1724), rector of
Market Orton (Overton), Rutland, married
firstly, Margaret Yonge, secondly, Margaret
Mackworth.

By his second wife he had two daughters:
Henrietta, who married John Mottram in 1718,
and Mary, who married Henry Masters (Maister)
in 1724. Maister died in 1744 (cf. A History
of the County of York, East Riding, v. 2, p. 11
and index (DA\670\Y6H5».

Henrietta and John Mottram had three daughters:
Mary, Henrietta and Margaret. Margaret married
Thomas Brackenbury and their eldest son was
Charles .

Notes:

Burton Pidsea, Carnaby and Ulrome are in the
East Riding of Yorkshire.

In A consolidated index to Paver's Marriage
Licences (Yorkshire Archaeological Society,
extra series, v. 2 (DA\670\Y59Y6» the name is
variously spelt: Timperon, Temperon, Tymperon.

Inclusive dates: 1649-1781.

Extent: 1 box. 51 and 1\2 cm.

Accession numbers: 84.035; 88.019.

Gift of Doug Featherling in 1984 and 1988.

A. Jocz
March 1989
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CONTAINER LIST

1649 Feb. 22. Indenture between Christopher
Temperan of Carnaby, yeoman, of the one party,
and Robert Barloe of Ulrum (Ulrome),
husbandman, and Robert Daile of Carnaby,
husbandman, of the other party. D.S. 1 leaf.

Concerning the lease by Barloe and Daile of a
cottage or tenement and lands owned by
Temperan.

1687 Dec. 29. "An account then made in full
betwixt Liddea Tymperon and Bete Tymperon
consarning there portions is as followeth ... "
1 p.

1699 Oct. 28. Obligation of Lydia Tymperon of
Beverley, in the County of York, spinster, and
Elizabeth Tymperon of Northrop, in the County
of Lincoln, spinster, to pay John Tymperon of
Middle Temple, London, the sum of 48 pounds
with interest. D.S. 1 leaf.

Latin bond with conditions in English. with
note dated Oct. 26th 1702, stating that Lydia
Tymperon paid 20 pounds "in part of a big
bond" .

1716 Nov. 27. Petition of Henry Andrews
(through John Brown) "To the Right HonobTe
william Lord Cooper Baron of Wingham Lord High
Chancellor of Great Britteine" for redress
against John Booth, John Mottram and Robert
Boswell. D.S. 4 p.

2

Folder 5

He "bids for the securing the repayment [of 400
pounds] thereof with interest "With
transcription.

[1718] Notes concerning Henrietta Tymperon's
jointure.
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1723 Sept. 14. The last will and testament of
Henry Tymperon of Market Orton (Overton) in the
County of Rutland. D.S. 1 leaf.

It leaves his lands and estates in Burton
Pidsey (Pidsea) to his daughter and son in law,
Henrietta and John Mottram, but the rents and
profits thereof to his wife Margaret and
daughter Mary. A "memorandum" on the verso
bequeathes a further 25 pounds to John Mottram
"to pay his fine for the copyhold at Burton".

1723 Oct. 5. "Recepi de incumbente ibidem pro
proc. synodal. &c. Dom. Archidiac.
Northamptoniae debitis ... " Printed receipt
completed in MS. 1 leaf.

Signed: Richd. Reynolds .

[1724?] Two drafts of the wording for Henry
Tymperon's tombstone. 2 leaves.

1727 Sept. 26. "B. Godfrey ... rec'd then by
the hand of Mr Henry Masters of Mr. Mottron
(Mottram) & Mrs Temperon the summe of twenty
five pounds in full for their fine by surrender
to ye declaration of the uses of Mr Henry
Temperons will - for the use of Cuthbert
Constable ... pEer] Robt. Brigham. D.S. 1
leaf.

1781 Oct. 31. "Copy draft of Deed of Covenant
to produce title deeds; with schedule." D.

The securing of lands from Mary and Henrietta
Mottram and Margaret Brackenbury (sisters) to
Charles Brackenbury.


